
 
 

Windsor Square Historic District Meeting Minutes 
September 10, 2024 

 
The meeting was called to order at 5:13 pm. 
 
Board members present: Mike Freret; Meg Gailey; John Dehn, Tim Turner; Beth Postma, Mary Stoffel and 
Kelly Climo 
 
Board members absent: Kurt Peterson and Hope Webber 
 

I. Dues, Invoices, Advantage Card Status 
 

The Board discussed the use of the fliers and how it impacted neighborhood response as well as additional 
ways to increase response to the dues.  Neighbors will be notified of the 2025 dues via a December news 
blast as well as the newsletter. 
 

II. Advantage Card and Welcome Baskets 
 
Discussion was held regarding updating the card as well as the contents of the welcome basket.  Discussion 
was also held regarding coordinating with the vendors that take the Advantage card to place a Windsor 
Square logo in their window.  The current list of vendors that take the Advantage care is on the website. 
 

III. Home Tour – Next Steps 
 

Discussion was held regarding the Home Tour.  The Home Tour is currently scheduled for March 29, 2026.  
Additional information will be in the next newsletter. 
 

IV. Colter Improvement Project Status 
 

The current status of the project was discussed.  Michael from Laura pastor’s office has confirmed that 
this project is currently on hold and not likely to move forward at this time. 
 

V. Kids’ Events 2024 
 

The Tour de Windsor was discussed as well as the swag to be handed out.  Discussion was held regarding 
movies in the park and that there has not been a lot of interest to date.  There will be a holiday hayride 
this year. 
 

VI. Adult Events 
 

Discussions were held regarding the next adult event.  It will likely be scheduled sometime in 
January/February 2025. 
 



VII. Newsletter Status 
 

Discussed possible topics and articles. 
 

VIII. Horse and Hyde at Uptown 
 

The Board is being vigilant regarding adherence to the stipulations. The possibility of Horse and Hyde 
joining the Advantage card was also discussed. 
 
No additional questions or comments were made. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:04p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by,  
Meg Gailey, Secretary 
 

  


